
	

	
PLEASE	SUBMIT	INFINITE	CAMPUS	ATTENDANCE	WITHIN	TEN	MINUTES	OF	START	OF	EACH	CLASS	
PERIOD.ENTRIES	FOR	THE	DAILY	E-BULLETIN	ARE	DUE	BY	END	OF	LUNCH	AT	LEAST	ONE	DAY	PRIOR	
TOjon_shigaki@notes.k12.hi.us	
	

BREAKFAST/SNACK:   PANCAKES WITH SYRUP OR CEREAL CHOICE WITH TOAST.  LUNCH: CHEESE 
PIZZA, EDAMAME, CARROTS, SALAD BAR AND FRUIT CHOICE.  CAFETERIA MONITORS: Please report 
30 minutes prior to Lunch. Failure to report may result in detention hours.  TODAY’s MONITORS ARE:  Alexander 
Flores, Faiva Fonohema, Marie Gama Bonnette, and Brenda Foronda.  Thursday's monitors are:  Camden Fugate, 
Jadelyn Fujii, Jack Fuqua, and Kaleo Gallen. 

TODAY	IS	
WEDNESDAY,	SEPTEMBER	18,	2019	

REGULAR	Schedule:	
3,	PO'OKELA,	RECESS,	

4,	5,	LUNCH,	6	

DAILY BULLETIN BROADCASTED LIVE DAILY ON CHANNEL 46.  If no TV 
access, please read this Daily Bulletin to your class.  Mahalo! 
 
Open house is TODAY Wednesday, September 18. Hale Pa`ina (cafeteria) doors 
open at 2 PM for welcome followed by classroom visits. Please bring your students' 
class schedule. 
 
Attention JV and Varsity Football players, you have alma mater practice with Aunty 
Lori today 1:30pm at the Locker Room. Please be prompt. Once again, it's held today at 
the locker room due to Open House.  Mahalo!  
 
Po'okela Song Practice for TODAY, Wednesday September 18, 2019: Class of 2021 
Juniors, please report to the cafeteria. Class of 2023 Freshmen class, please report to the 
gym. Attendance will be taken there so please be prompt.  As for the Seniors and 
Sophomores, please report to your Po'okela classroom for a special lesson 
 
Help clean up Lahaina Town on Saturday Sept 21 at 8 am at Kamehameha Iki Park 
next to 505 Front St. Permission forms can be picked up outside the SAC Office door. 
 
Reminder to all National Honor Society members- you should have received the SA 
1 as well as the link to this Saturday's Lahaina Town Clean Up in your school 
Gmail account.  Please make sure that you complete the LAC online release and submit 
the completed SA 1 to Ms. Olson NO LATER than this Thursday the 19 (main office 
mailbox drop-offs are fine). On Saturday morning, please be at Kamehameha Iki Park 
no later than 7:50 am to check in with Ms. Olson and with event coordinators. 
 
Attention Seniors, if you did not pick up a cap and gown order form during Po'okela 
last week, please see Mr. Heusinkvelt in H-103 to pick one up. Orders will be placed 
after lunch on Thursday, September 26th! You can also order online. See Mr. H if you 
have any questions. 
 
Attention Ms. Pasternak's Po'okela students. Please report to the library for Po'okela 
on Wednesday for a special Po'okela lesson. 
 
Please support Kokoro Yamazaki as she is vying for the crown of the 67th 
Chrysanthemum Festival, a Japanese cultural event that raises funds for scholarships 
and the historical preservation programs of the sponsor, Maui’s Sons and Daughters of 
the Nisei Veterans.  The Chrysanthemum Ball and Festival have been a major source of 
funding for annual scholarships. The Maui AJA Veterans provided hundreds of 
scholarships over the years.  The Sons and Daughters pledged to use its share to 
continue the tradition of providing scholarships to worthy Maui high school graduates, 
and it honors the veterans group by retaining its name in the financial aid effort. Funds 
are distributed through the Maui’s Sons and Daughters of the Nisei Veterans / Maui 
AJA Veterans Scholarship Program.  The queen of the festival is the contestant who 
raises the most money through ticket sales so we need your help! For tickets, please see 
Kokoro. Arigatou! 
 
“Life in the Soil: Dig Deeper":  The poster contest is open to public, private, and 
home-schooled students — kindergarten through twelfth grade. Artwork entered into 
this competition will be judged by the Maui Soil & Water Conservation Districts. The 
winning entry will be advanced to the state competition, 
and possibly nationally.  POSTER CONTEST Entry due by September 27, 2019. For 
more details, go to our website for more information. 
 
Shop and Score program helps Hawaii's Student Athletes. It will run from today to 
October 15, 2019.  Score points for Lahainaluna High School's share of $250,000 in 
Adidas uniforms and equipment by going to our local Times (Honokowai)  or Big Save 

stores and buy participating products.  Each participating products purchases is 
equivalent to one point.  Our code is 363  For program details, visit 
www.timessupermarkets.com 
 
Feeling creative? The Lahainaluna PTSA is pleased to announce that Lahainaluna 
students will once again have an opportunity to participate in National PTA’s 
Reflections Art Program. Students may submit creative work in up to six art categories: 
Visual Arts, Photography, Literature, Music Composition, Dance Choreography, and 
Film Production. Entries must be inspired by the 2019-2020 theme of  “Look Within”. 
 
All students must follow the general participation rules, as well as rules for each arts 
category. These rules and the student entry form can be found in the school library, or 
downloaded below, or you may email LahainalunaPTSA@gmail.com to request this 
information. Entries may be turned in to the SAC Office or you can contact the PTSA 
for other drop off options.  The deadline to submit entries is November 23, 2019. 
 
"1 in 4 teens say they have misused or abused a prescription drug"  Parent 
Academy presented by Michael DeLeon is a seminar that educates its audience on how 
to better understand and prevent as well as stop the overdose and overdose death 
epidemic we are suffering from in our country.  The seminar will be held at our 
cafeteria on Wednesday, September 25, 2019 from 6:30pm to 8:30pm.  For more 
information, please contact Aunty Pakalana Phillips. Mahalo! 
 
CLUB CHATTER: 
There will be a Film Club meeting today at lunch, everyone is welcome. Sadly, as much 
as she wishes she can attend, Rochelle will not be able to attend. The meeting will take 
place in Mr. Thomas's K-103 
 
Attention all new and returning Rotary Interact members.  Please turn in your 
membership form and $5 dues to Mrs. Dicker no later than this Friday, 
September 20.  We have a meeting this Friday in Mrs. Dicker's room.  The meeting 
begins promptly at 12:25 pm and will be our first official meeting run by our new 
Board. We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Book Club students - we will be meeting this Friday 9/20 at the library at lunch. Please 
review the book selections. We will be voting on our first book club read of the year. 
See you there! 
 
Hawaiiana Club will begin its first practice Monday, September 23rd, 6:30 pm at the 
cafe.  Please bring your own water flask, pa'u skirt for the girls- if you have one, and 
have your rides be ready to pick you up at 8:00 pm from campus.  Also, bring your 
aloha for the Hawaiian culture of hula and mele and be ready to learn.  See Aunty 'Ilima 
Greig-Hong at her office if you have any questions.  Aloha!!! 
 
HOSA: 
Hey HOSA members!  Our next meeting is Thursday September 19, featuring special 
guest speaker TJ Daya, Director of the Lahaina Boys & Girls Club! We will also be 
talking about this year’s services.  See you there during lunch in Ms. Shimo’s Room!  
 
Japanese Club:  Our Initiation Dinner is on Sept. 28.  Permission forms for the 
Initiation Dinner and the Maui Marathon are available in K-102 or online.  If you have 
questions, see Sensei or an officer or post it to Google Classroom.   
 
Anime club:  Just a reminder that permission forms for this Friday's anime night are 
available for pick up at K-101 during morning recess and lunch period.  Also, our 
general meeting is on Friday during lunch at K-101 so please attend. Hope to see you 
there! 


